
Minutes of the Sugar Hill Conservation Commission October 20, 2022 

The meeting started at 5:00PM  

Minutes recorded by Larry Sawyer  

In attendance: Chris Ellms,  Claire Von Karls,  Charlie Wolcott and Larry Sawyer  

Rosalind Page from The Ammonosuc Conservation Trust was in attendance.  

LARRY made a motion to accept the minutes and CHARLIE seconded the motion, all were in favor.  

ROSALIND presented us with the final copies of the Memorandum of Understanding to be included with 

the Conservation Easement for the Whipple Farm. CHRIS signed both copies,  one for ACT and one to be 

placed with the town’s copy of the agreement. ROSALIND left at 5:30. 

The bridge at Coffin Pond was the first item discussed for new business. Lumber has been delivered to 

CHRIS’S home and we are going to install the base beam on each side of the brook Saturday morning. 

We also will be removing what is left of the beaver dam.  

We discussed increasing the number of members and CLAIRE has met a couple who have just become 

permanent residents.  She will speak with them and if they are interested she will invite them to the 

November meeting.  

CLAIRE asked about the Community Power program. In the future  the Select board will be appointing a 

committee and CLAIRE will be our representative.  

CHRIS asked the Commission members to read the Master Plan with the emphasis being to familiarize 

ourselves with the responsibilities asked of the Commission. Sugar Hill must rewrite the town Master 

Plan and we will have considerable input in the preparation.  

LARRY mad the motion to adjourn and CLAIRE seconded the motion. The meeting ended at 6:10. 

The next meeting is Thursday November 17, 2022 at the Crapo Building.  


